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WASHINGTON STATE SCHOOL FOR THE BLIND

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Minutes from Board of Trustees Meeting

May 5, 2022
Conference Call
Board Members Participating:  Brent Stark, Greg Szabo, Lily Clifton, Dennis Mathews, and Nancy McDaniel.
Board Members Absent:  Reg George and Keri Clark.
Ex-Officio Members Participating:  Marci Carpenter (National Federation of the Blind of WA).
Ex-Officio Members Absent:  Krista Bulger (Parent Representative), Joleen Ferguson (Washington Council of the Blind), Stephanie Face (WSSB Teachers Association), and Scott Hone (WA Federation of State Employees Local #1225).
WSSB Staff Members Participating:  Scott McCallum (Superintendent), Sean McCormick (Director of On-Campus Programs) and Janet Kurz (recording secretary).

Greg called the meeting to order at 7:35pm.  
Business Meeting

Old Business
Board of Trustees meeting minutes–March 11, 2022:  Brent moved to approve the minutes as submitted; Nancy seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.
New Business

Student Awards
Board of Trustees Award:  

Discussion was held regarding nominations. Brent nominated Nolan Schaffer and Jaylee Feigenbaum for the Board of Trustees award; Lily seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Roy J. Brothers Award:  

Discussion was held regarding nominations. Brent nominated Theorius Wheeler for the Roy J. Brothers award; Marci seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.  
Rodney B. Humble Outreach Award:

Discussion was held regarding nominations. Nancy nominated Mohammed Al-Jawadi for the Rodney B. Humble Outreach award.  Marci seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Miscellaneous

· Nancy asked for details regarding commencement and awards ceremonies in June.  Scott stated that we would send out the information, however commencement is June 10 at 9:30am.  The annual awards will be June 9.
· Marci asked if the bill passed for offering stipends for attending board meetings.  Scott said he would look into this.

· Scott mentioned that he would like to discuss board meeting structure next school year, i.e. hybrid and in person meetings.  Scott proposed that we discuss this at the June meeting.
· Dennis stated he appreciates the student nominations that are put forth but asked if we could impress upon the people who make the nominations to include enough information so the board can choose accordingly.  Lily suggested creating a Microsoft Teams form, include name, pronouns, which award they are nominating them for, grade they are in, etc.
The next Board meeting will be held in person on June 10 at 12:00pm. There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:35pm.

Greg Szabo, Chair



Scott McCallum, Superintendent
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